
Monday October 4, 2021 PAC Meeting Minutes 
1. Meeting called to order 7:07.
2. Amendments to the agenda 

· Sara made motion to adopt

· Erin second motion 

· Agenda adopted

3. Adoption of Sept. 13, 2021 minutes

· Sara made motion to adopt

· Kara second motion 

· Minutes adopted

4. Call for open positions

· Treasurer – Danette (former treasurer) is willing to help train the new treasurer; see attached duties - tabled until next meeting
· Vice Chair – Vice chair will take over for Chair or act as chair in their absence.  tabled until next meeting

· It was suggested that the jobs be posted in the Rock Report.  They are already posted on the website and via word of mouth.
5. Chair Report

Welcome to our 1st in person PAC meeting since 2020.  I’d like to welcome all members today. We appreciate all the time that you give in your busy schedules to PAC and help with our Shamrock community.
 

· As we navigate our everchanging pandemic environment - we have had to pivot our meetings, this month, we have had the opportunity to be here in person. However, as we planned this in person meeting, it became clear that we still need to provide a virtual option - As Public health rules change, we may need to go back to all virtual but it’s wonderful to see people again!
· September flew by but PAC and admin managed organized a Fall cleanup at the school - Chantel headed up the idea and brought some extra helping hands. We reached out to Matt Allard and his assistant Ryan Palmquist and family to help, along with Audrey Gordon.  The task was big and there is still more cleaning to do - we may enlist a future meeting
· Both Audrey and Matt were great to have help - Ryan / Matt spoke to Itoro and Chantel about some funding that can be avail for outdoor projects - they have some money but not an excess - Itoro will take a look at this.

· Audrey advised she could put us in touch with a master gardener who lives in our area that oversees the legislative and may be able to consult or advise us what would work at the school for plants and shrubs. We will leave for Shelly to ponder on the new year initiatives and possibly during our spring plant sale.

· Option roles - we still have a few open roles for PAC - treasurer and vice chair.
6. Treasurer’s Report
· We received the bank statements at the school that we were missing from when we went to virtual learning. Danette is auditing those and will finalize off the year for us as a parting duty

· On the statements I noticed the monthly bank fees for each account, I have reached out to our bank rep to see if we can get a better deal on the fees and or what options are included in our fees. I will report next meeting if we have been able to save any money.
· Gleanlea fundraising - we received a cheque from our fundraising efforts last year - we deposited $909.84 as profit from plant sales.
· Playquest cheque - needs to be written - Chantel and I will be getting the bank to prepare the cheque this week.
· Signing authority - Changes to the signing authority are in the works, they required us to resign the documents this year. Chantel, Itoro, Sia and Lynne will have signing authority. When there is member movement in the group - we will need to continually update these is now up to date. 
· Funding report - Old Dutch chips - we have 55 orders for a total of 205 boxes of chips.  Total profit estimate is $800. 
· Do we want PAC to provide a snack for Oct. 6th COVID immunization day clinic as well as future grade 6 immunization day?  No – PAC will provide snack for future grade 6 immunization day in Dec.  LRSD will provide snack for COVID Vac day. 
7. Principal’s Report

As we come to the end of September, student and staff are continuing to build relationships and expand learning in creative ways.   We are pleased to provide some important updates to support student programming and enhance overall student experiences at Shamrock

· Students and staff have been focusing on building their understanding surrounding the National Day for Reconciliation and Orange Shirt Day.  The Truth and Reconciliation committee outlines key education outcomes in the Calls to Action and this will remain part of the ongoing work throughout the year.

· Return to Sport guidelines have been developed in LRSD.  We are excited to begin interscholastic sport programming with volleyball.  Volleyball teams began practicing last week.  We currently have two, grade 7/8 girls teams and one, grade 7/8 boys team.  Thanks to Mr. Cutrone, Mr. Bedard and Mrs. Gordon for volunteering to coach.  Future planning is beginning for future interscholastic sports including basketball and volleyball.

· School Refresh Update:  We have gathered feedback regarding paint selections and have tentatively selected the Iron Ore paint design for our school paint. Paint is scheduled for Spring Break when parking lot is free from cars/traffic and the weather is more conducive to quality of application.  

· Edwin Computer Pilot: Grade 7/8 students are once again participating in the Edwin Computer Pilot where all students will be provided with a laptop that can be taken home each evening.  This provides access to technology for all students.  Students who would prefer to participate in BYOD (Bring your own device), may choose to utilize their own personal device at school with parental consent.  

· Vision/Hearing Screening will take place on October 8th for all kindergarten students as well as Grade 1 students new to the division.

· An inquiry has been made regarding Outdoor Skating Rink.  We are awaiting additional information from the division.

· October 6th Immunization Day – Public Health is offering a COVID-19 mRNA vaccine to youth in schools across the province starting mid-September. Students born on or before December 31, 2009, who are missing at least one dose of the COVID-19 mRNA vaccine will be eligible.  Families of Grade 7/8 students were emailed information and our first clinic will be held on October 6th, for those students who have forms completed by families in advance. 

· We have hired a number of new lunch monitors over the month of September.  This is a great opportunity for families to be connected to the school.  We are still hiring both regular and substitute lunch supervisors as well as hiring for a crossing guard position.

· We are continuing to monitor the evolving pandemic situation as it relates to fun lunches at schools across the division.  We will update PAC when we are able to safely resume this practice at Shamrock.  

· A survey was sent in the ‘Rock Report today asking for student, staff and community regarding our school mascot and logo.  We are asking that the survey be completed by October 12th so that we can begin the process of selecting a logo and mascot with committee support.  
-Question -re Gym Floor inlay replacement cost with rebrand school logo once logo is determined, there will be gradual steps to update the areas required. The goal is to create a unified 
Upcoming Dates:

· October 6, 2021 – Immunization Day (COVID)
· Picture Day – October 21 – individual pictures only; no class pictures
8. Committee Reports

i. Fundraising Report 

· Colibri closes today.  As of earlier today, 78 pieces have been sold for a profit of $400.  
· We have 52 orders & 205 boxes are coming!  Delivery will occur on Thursday.  Sorting will take place at Shamrock on Friday.  Conference Manager will be utilized so parents can choose a time for pick up, aligning with COVID-19 protocol.    

ii. Playground Report
· We have established contact with Lindsay, the person that replaced Christina at the City of Winnipeg's Urban Planning and Design Division. Received an email from her with information of recommended city contractors. I called and spoke with her today about grants that she recommends and that she has seen approved. We will contact the two contractors in her email and request for quotes Cold Cat and JD Penner.
· We have commenced review of grant requirements and commence completing the forms. Current grants being worked on are: (a) Land Dedication Reserve Fund (ongoing) (b) Building Sustainable Communities Program (not started) (c) Tire Stewardship Manitoba Community and Innovations Grant (not started). Application might be slightly delayed since we will have to have quotations from this two new city contractors. Will contact the two organizations to schedule for assessment of the playground.
· Submitted a request to Principal for Shamrock students to participate in MPower Challenge - Manitoba Accessibility Challenge. It will give students the opportunity to learn about and spread awareness of accessibility and benefits and enable them to develop innovative ideas, programs, concepts, and designs that create solutions to accessibility barriers. Winners get prize money $2000.
· Cheryl said there is an accessibility grant for students with special needs that may be worth looking into. Chantel may have some information on it.  
iii. Social Media Report 

· Babysitting Course – both PD days in February are booked.  Due to public health regulations at the time of booking 12 students per day are allowed. 
9. Other Business/Questions
· Will there be intramurals for the younger students in the winter?  The school is considering the possibilities.  
10. Adjournment 8:02.
Treasurer Duties - Shamrock Pac

Revenues

· Deposit fundraising/hot lunch monies to bank on an on-going basis. This entails stamping the cheques, double checking the deposit balances, preparing a deposit slip and taking the deposit to the bank. With Munch a Lunch in place the volume of cheques/cash has significantly decreased.

· Issuance of Charitable donations receipts as necessary (very low volume).

· Calculating the net profit from various fundraising initiatives and distributing the monies back to the school/other as determined by the PAC.

Expenses
· Act as signing authority for the two bank accounts (dual signatories required).

· Writing cheques and obtaining appropriate supporting documentation for all transactions on an on-going basis. 

Accounting

· Ensure all funds of the council are properly accounted for – I maintain a cash receipts and disbursements ledger in Excel that that feeds into a couple other reports used for statement purposes.
· Preparation of annual financial statements. PAC uses the cash basis of accounting so essentially a statement of monies coming in and out.
· Preparation of the Annual Charity Return to be submitted to the CRA (with financial statements) by January 31 of each year.  The tax return is very standard and you will have access to copies of prior year’s returns.
Meeting Attendance

· Attendance at the monthly PAC meetings is highly recommended as there are often inquiries as to the status of financial transactions and information pertinent to the treasurer that is discussed (allocation of funds, requests for cheques, etc.).
· Presentation of the treasurer’s report (reporting of bank balance and any other finance matters) at the monthly PAC meetings.  
· Presentation of the annual financial statements to the PAC on an annual basis (usually done in the Fall as year-end is July 31st) for review and approval.
· Presentation of tentative year to date financial statements to the PAC on an ad-hoc basis (I usually do an 8 month to date statement for the Annual General Meeting).
Administration

· Liaison with bank in making changes to bank accounts such as changing signing authority (annually) or changes to accounts (fees, etc.).

· Providing other financial information as necessary.
Monday October 4, 2021 PAC Attendance 
Lynne Elwood
Kara Buchanan
Sia Erlendson
Cheryl Lisowski

Erin Adams

Shelly Hopper 

Dana Cormier
Sara Razos

Jessica Joyce 
Itoro Affia

Kristin Howell
Jennifer Szumlanski 

